MEMORANDUM

TP:

President Wheaton Dear Sandstrom

Mr. Glenn Duderstadt

Mr. Jim Dodgen

FROM

Larry Dailey

SUBJECT: Possible Equipment For KTJO

During the Board meeting, I talked at length with Dr. Marvin Wilson, who is the co-owner, with alumni Bob Bundy, of Radio Station KTPK in Topeka. It is a first class station and they are having a great time with it.

Their General Manager is Mr. H. "Pat" Powers. He is most willing to copperate in a number of ways

- 1. By establishing internships for students interested in broadcast journalism,
- 2. By making equipment available to us that we could use, but that may be obsolete for their purposes. They now have an antenna and will likely have a 100 watt transmitter that could be given to the University for a gift-in-kind recept to the corporation.

I talked with Mr. Bob Bundy this morning (11-7-83) and he assured me of their interest and that they would like to talk with us about the possibilities.

I would be happy to sponsor a trip to Topeka if there is interest. We would need to set up a meeting with Mr. Powers. It would also be nice if someone would call Dr. Wilson indicating our interest and our desire to follow-through to explore ways that we might be of mutual assistance. I will check with you individually.

Thanks.